
 
 
 
 
 
DATE: August 2nd, 2024 
TO:  Mayor and City Council Members 
FROM: Tom Whitmer, Acting City Manager 
SUBJECT: Acting City Manager’s Report – Week Ending – 07/26/2024 
 
 

 
City of Cottonwood Staff Professional Development – City Clerk Tami Mayes and Deputy Clerk 
Evette Skerrett attended the 2024 AMCA Conference and Elections Training in Fountain Hills last 
week.  Tami presented on “How to Navigate the Recall Process from the standpoint of a Municipal 
Clerk” to the attendees on 7/25.   Her presentation was well received. 
 
Senior members of the Utilities and Strategic Initiatives Departments attended the WateReuse Annual 
Symposium in Flagstaff. Two-day training sessions focused on the priority and value of recyclability 
in our water systems in Arizona and beyond. The event gathered together industry leaders in water 
reuse for education, conversation, and networking. 
 
“GEM” Going the Extra Mile Cards – Vince Piazza and Chris Norwood both received honorable 
recognition for their professionalism and excellent service. Please see the attached photos. 
 
Cottonwood Youth Advisory Commission – Applications are open for those interested in joining 
the Cottonwood Youth Advisory Commission (CYAC). Members must be students in 8th-12th grade 
and reside in Cottonwood, AZ. Applications are due August 15, 2024 and a digital copy can be 
downloaded at https://cottonwoodaz.gov/386/Youth-Advisory-Commission. If you have questions, 
please contact Dana Dowell at ddowell@cottonwoodaz.gov or visit the CYAC page on the City of 
Cottonwood website for more information. Please see attached flyer. 
 
COCSD Welcome Back Event – Staff from the library, rec center. and youth center participated in 
the welcome back teacher’s event held at Cottonwood Community School. Staff provided 
information to the more than 300 teachers and staff in attendance. Information included the free 
events offered by the library, classes offered at the rec center, and the after-school program offered 
at the youth center. Gift baskets were donated by the rec center and library as raffles for the teachers. 
Please see attached photos. 
 
Park & Rec Month Staff Highlights – This month we are celebrating Park & Recreation Month 
with a social media campaign! This week we have begun to highlight our amazing staff and all they 
do to support our community. Please follow us on Facebook (facebook.com/CWPARD) to stay up-
to-date on our staff shoutouts and all things parks and rec! Please see attached graphic. 
 
Dive-In Movies – Mark your calendar for the final Dive-In Movie of the 2024 season! Join us August 
3 at the outdoor pool where we'll be watching The Super Mario Bros. Movie! Gates open at 7:45 p.m. 
and admission is free. We'd like to thank Jennifer Griffin, State Farm Agent, for sponsoring this event 
series. Please see attached flyer. 
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcottonwoodaz.gov%2F386%2FYouth-Advisory-Commission&data=05%7C02%7CHrowe%40cottonwoodaz.gov%7Ced80ad633f44441651ee08dcb270ff06%7C82b8950915844ad0804d6b5bdf2888da%7C0%7C0%7C638581445669010110%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YBnBkMiTvG1PUpN1lXPoU11hqI6HaRd3r5kuE4b1nlI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ddowell@cottonwoodaz.gov


TW/hr 
Attachments: 
Photos – GEM 
Flyer – CYAC 
Photos – COCSD 
Flyer – P & R 
Flyer – Dine-In Movie 
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